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Bethesda Oaks HOA Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

December 2, 2010

Opening: The meeting of the Bethesda Oaks HOA-BOD Committee was called to order at 7:00 PM on December 2, 2010 by Joe Cammalleri.  
Present:  Bill Marino, Debbie Heatwole, Joe Cammalleri, Carl Field, Allen Huffman
Agenda: 
Minutes from last month were approved and submitted to be put on the website

President’s Report
· Thank you to the Board and Committee Chairs for their efforts this year. It was a year of transitions.

· Review of 2010:

· New interim board was appointed

· Organized and developed 9 committees

· Created community logo to give us an identity

· Established website and individual email address for committees

· Took an aggressive look at the communities safety and security

· New pool furniture

· Taken ownership of common areas.

· 2011 challenges

· Create a balanced budget for 2011.

· Collect past dues and delinquencies

· Manage changes with bank, developer and builder.

· April the HOA will officially take over the community.

· Look for service providers and assure we are getting a good price for their service.

Architectural Review Committee’s Report
· They have approved 4 requests and 1 denial due to missing information..

Crime Watch Committee’s Report 
· Issues with skateboarders and damage were discussed. We can impose a noise ordinance violation.

· Gastonia Police gave us a Crime watch report for our neighborhood and it will be posted on the website.

· Ryan’s model home was broken into, Earnie to get more information.

Finance Committee’s Report 
· Expenses are $6336 ytd

· We have collected $2200 from the collection agency.

· Committees have submitted  proposals for the 2011 budget.

· We are still working on getting money from Madison Landscaping.

Landscaping Committee’s Report 
· Common areas have been aerated and seeded. 

· 4 trees are to be replaced

Playground/Pool Committee’s Report 
·  Discussed recommendations for new Pool Service.  Need to review contract with present company for cancelling fees.
Social Committee’s Report
· No report

Administrative Committee 
· We are up to date with new homeowners.
Next meeting is Jan 27th, 2011

Meeting closed at 8:00 PM

Respectfully Submitted by Debbie Heatwole
